Wisconsin Public Service Corporation
700 North Adams Street

Green Bay, WI 54301
www.wisconsinpublicservice.com

May 30, 2019

DEPERE DEPT OF PUBLIC WORKS
335 S BROADWAY
DE PERE, WI 54115

Subject: Eleciric construction project

Work request #: 2763431
Service address: BRULE & RIDGEWAY BLVD

Dear Customer,

As a reminder, Wisconsin Public Service will replace electric facilities in your area in a few weeks. Due
to new standards and updated equipment, the new facilities may differ in size, height and/or location
from the current facilities. While this work will impact your property, your service line will not be replaced
as part of this project. Once construction starts, the project is expected to last approximately 1 month.

Here is what to expect during construction:
o  We will contact Diggers Hotline to locate and mark existing utility-owned underground
facilities in the area.

e Ayres Associates, our surveyor, will stake easement, property and right of way lines prior to
construction.

e KS Energy Services, our contractor, will install the new facilities.

e You must call us to report any private buried facilities, if you have not already done so.
These include facilities such as sprinkler system; electric, propane, sewer and sump pump
lines; well; septic system; yard lighting, etc.

o We may trim and/or remove trees to provide adequate clearance around our facilities. We will
contact you to discuss any forestry work on your property, if applicable.

e  We will contact you if we need to access equipment on your property,

»  We will provide advance notice with date and time of scheduled service interruptions, and
information on what to do to prepare.

e  We will repair any disrupted surfaces after construction is complete, as weather permits.
Construction may involve digging in a portion of your property or the adjoining right of way.

We exercise caution to locate and avoid your sewer lateral during construction. Should you notice a
problem with your sewer drain(s) during construction or any time after our work is completed, please
contact us right away. Do not attempt to clear the sewer lateral. A sewer lateral and our facilities could
intersect, causing an unsafe condition.

If you have questions, please contact us at 920-272-8799 or email easementrequest@ wecenergygroup.com
and reference the work request number listed above. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.

Sincerely,

Distribution Right of Way Group — Real Estate
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